
  9th February 2022 

RESURFACING WORKS – HUNTLEY STREET 
ROAD CLOSURES AND ACCESS RESTRICTIONS  

 
Dear Resident / Business,  
 
As part of the West End Project, we will be resurfacing the section of Huntley Street between 
University Street and Grafton Way. We are working on these dates after extensive 
consultation with the local hospitals and businesses to minimise the impact on UCLH 
Hospital, the London Ambulance Service and the wider road network.  
 
Completion of this work will require weekend working on Friday 25th February and Saturday 
26th February 2022. Signed diversion routes will be in place for road closures and access will 
be maintained for key medical deliveries and access. 
 
Summary of work
 

• Resurfacing work will be taking place on Friday 25th February and Saturday 26th 
February 2022 on Huntley Street between Grafton Way and University Street. 

• We will also be removing 5.28m of Pay by Phone parking on University Street on the 
southern side near the junction of Huntley Street and replacing this with double 
yellow lines.  

• Working hours will be 8am – 6pm on Friday and 9am – 6pm on Saturday.  
• The only work outside of these times will be setting up and taking down of the 

diversion signs.

The programme for our works with further details on access is overleaf. Please note that 
this is subject to change, so we recommend that you regularly check our project website 
camden.gov.uk/westendproject . The webpage will be updated if there are any changes 
to the planned resurfacing works.  
 
We apologise for the 
inconvenience that this 
work will cause.  
 
If you have any concerns 
during the works. would 
like to find out more on the 
project or have any 
questions you can contact 
us using the details on the 
right. 

camden.gov.uk/westendproject Website

Sign up via our website
E-mail 

newsletter

020 7974 4444
Camden 
Council

westendproject@camden.gov.uk 
Email 

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKLBC/subscriber/new?topic_id=UKLBC_47


Resurfacing programme 
Date Resurfacing area Road closures Access restrictions and further information 

Friday 25th 
February and 
Saturday 26th 
February    

Section of Huntley 
Street between 
Grafton Way and 
University Street 

Huntley Street between Grafton 
Way and University Street.  

Access to Huntley Street will be 
available from the junction with 
Grafton Way only for authorised 
vehicles for deliveries to the 
Hospital and UCL Cruciform 
Building. 

Road closures – diversions in place. 

Disabled parking, Paid-for-Parking, Motorcycle bays and permit 
parking will be suspended on University Street and Huntley Street. 

The cycle lane on University Street will be closed and diversions in 
place. 

The northern pavement on University Street will be closed between 
Tottenham Court Road and Huntley Street  

What is the West End Project? 
The West End Project is a £35 million public realm project bringing exciting 
improvements to the heart of Camden’s busy West End. The project is delivering a 
bold vision for the future of the area, which suffered from traffic congestion, road 
safety issues, narrow pavements, poor air quality and a lack of public spaces. 

To help the area to continue to grow and flourish and to address these issues, the 
project is delivering a number of exciting changes. This includes making Tottenham 
Court Road, Gower Street and Bloomsbury Street both two way to traffic. 

On Tottenham Court Road access to some areas is now restricted to buses and 
cyclists only during key times. On Gower Street / Bloomsbury Street new cycle 
lanes have been added, in addition to a new pedestrian crossing in front of UCL. 
New public spaces are being created in Princes Circus and Alfred Place.  
What will the changes look like? Bespoke high quality changes are being delivered in each location. Above is an image of Whitfield 
Gardens which has been rejuvenated as part of the project. For more information on the project you can sign up to our electronic 
newsletter or visit our website for the latest news.


